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“Bless the Lord, O my soul, and forget not all his benefits” 
(Psalm 103:2). The last few months have given us many 
benefits or blessings for which to be thankful. 
 
Perfect Memory 
Our Sunday school classes met the challenge of 
memorizing God’s Word.  After much effort, five children 
completed the challenge of memorizing 20-25 verses 
according to their age bracket.  Since Uruguay is very 
secular, it is of utmost importance that the young hide 
God’s Word in their hearts.  It was a delight to see their 
faces light up when they received their giant chocolate bars 
and bonbons. 
 
Piano 
Years ago, Jo Anna was encouraged by her parents to learn 
to play the piano.  Over the years, our ministry has been 
greatly blessed by her music.  During the pandemic, it was 
almost impossible to find a piano tuner.  Recently, this was 
remedied.  Please pray for Jo Anna’s four piano students.  
At a recent recital, we met four new people and were able 
reach out to a retired piano teacher.  Although these 
opportunities are brief, we praise the Lord for the privilege 
to share real and lasting truth. 
 
Precious Family 
Please pray for Daniel, Carolyn and Tobias Rojas as they 
travel to the US on November 20.  Pray that the Lord would 
provide for them as they seek to raise support to alleviate 
financial hardships.  We will be providing pulpit supply at 
their church during their absence. 
 
Thank you to those who have expressed interest in our 
daughter while she is stateside.  Pray for health and 
strength as she finishes this busy semester.  You can 
encourage her at: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Annual National Ladies Meeting 
After months of hard work by a group of five churches, one 
hundred and sixty-one people attended this two-day event 
from all over Uruguay.  The theme was “Daughters of the 
King.”  A missionary wife from Argentina was the guest 
speaker.  Praise the Lord for the great time of fellowship 
between churches and the opportunity to encourage some 
of God’s choice servants. 
 
Property and People 
We praise the Lord for our new church building in 
downtown Durazno.  I guess you could say we are an inner-
city church ministry, now. Ha!  The building is a solid 
structure with over 100 years of service.  As such, it needs 
repairs and remodeling so that it will be better suited for 
ministry.  Although much needs to be done, we praise the 
Lord for allowing us to already meet in the new facility.  
During one of our first services, a doctor from the 
ambulance service next store popped in.  Later, we found 
out that she was excited to see that we use same 
hymnbook that her former church in Cuba uses.  These 
hymnbooks were purchased several years ago for our 
ministry by a church in northern Minnesota.  Katya said we 
are a direct answer to her long-standing prayer to be able 
to attend a Baptist church. 
  
Please 
Please pray that contacts from our neighborhood would 
not get lost, and that God would bring more hungry souls 
to be saved and be part of Bible Baptist Church.  On 
November 2, the Day of the Dead, we distributed 
literature, this time with the church’s permanent address.  
We sow, but it is God who brings the increase as we are 
faithful to Him. 
  
Reaching Hearts in Uruguay, 
  
Paul, Jo Anna, Felicia and Sofia Harmon 

Pray 
- For Tahia, Maia, Kiara, Alejandra, Fabián, 
Luán, Simón, Carlos De León and Carlos 
Vidarte to be saved 
- For us as we plan end-of-the-year 
activities 
- For strength and wisdom as we work on 
remodeling the church building 
- For our upcoming men’s gathering the 
3rd Friday of November. 
- For Jo Anna’s sister’s family, as they 
travel this month to raise support in the 
United States 
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Praise 
- For seeing children hide God’s Word 
in their hearts 
- For an encouraging National Ladies' 
Congress in October 
- For our daughter Sofia’s recovery 
after a burst eardrum 
- For new funds for remodeling the 
church building 
- For Katya, the doctor from Cuba, 
integrating with our church 
- For your tangible and intangible 
prayers and support 
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